
Jobless
Well, what can I say? I haven’t blogged in awhile and now I am
writing about bad news. No, I was not fired from my job at
Goodwill, but we have a leaky ceiling and we are closed for
awhile, which means that everyone that works there cannot go
to work until they fix the leaks. We closed down on Friday
because of it. I didn’t even know about it until I went to go
get my paycheck and there was a sign on the door. Later that
day, I received a call from the assisant manager to let me
know that she would be there for a little while so that we
could get our paycheck and that we would be closed for the
weekend. That was all right, not great, since I was only
working Saturday, Sunday and Friday for the next week, but it
did mean that I was able to see the children’s program at
church. I thought that they would open sometime early this
week, and I would at least be able to work on Friday, but
unfortunately I received a call from my friend and she said
that we would be closed for a couple of weeks to a couple of
months! Thankfully, I have been looking for another job just
to get a little more money, by having two part time job, since
no one  is hiring full time, because I would really like an
apartment so I can get it ready for when Tony and I get
married.

It doesn’t help that Tony’s room is getting a little crowded
with stuff and I would really like to have a place to live
once we are married. It would help everyone out, even though
they don’t want to admit it. I have put in two applications so
far, and will be wandering around Bryan tomorrow and Thursday
most like picking up other applications to fill out. I just
really need a job, whether or not I get an apartment, but so I
can pay for the wedding. Okay, I will stop ranting for now.
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